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Desert Quail Painters  

http://www.desertquailpainters.com 

Established 1991  

Happy Easter and Spring to each and every one of you!! 

 Have you taken a few minutes to look outside…?  I am amazed at the beauty the outside 

shows us now—it has become quite an experience in color...living in the desert most of the time it is 

brown, but with the rain and all, the cactus and wildflowers are really putting on a show for us!  I 

don’t think I was ever as aware of all the beauty that outside gives till I started to paint...now I just 

can’t get over the shades of each color displayed! 

 We had great class last week with Deb Ramo!  I was a bit anxious about the lettering, but 

managed to get the “B” done and it was most definitely the most difficult part!  I haven’t got mine 

quite done, but wanted to show you how cute it is going to bee...and yes, that’s a play on words!  

Also, congratulations to our raffle winners—Irene Burris, Diane Shiflett, and Marie Veloz!  Next 

month we have a class with Cindy Moore doing “Dot Art”.  Now I’ve never done that type of art, but 

hey why not give it a try, right?!  I truly hope you all will join me and attend.  Kim and Diana have 

done such a wonderful job getting our classes planned for this year and they are even starting on 

2025.  Please see Diana’s article later in this newsletter as they are asking for suggestions/volunteers 

to help get teachers for next year. 

 We had a brief general meeting before our class last week and 

you as members were welcome to join and bring up any topics of con-

cern or interest or just to listen.  I went over the recently approved 

budget, all the events coming up such as the Christmas party, Holiday 

Boutique, etc, and mentioned some goodies that had been discovered 

while cleaning out the storage closet.  Please see my article about that 

topic a bit later.  Your Board also is in the process of reviewing the 

Standing Rules and they will be finalized at the Board meeting on the 

16th.  If you have anything you would like discussed by the Board, 

please let me know so I can get it on the agenda. 

 I wish you all a great April...remember there’s going to be a so-

lar eclipse next week so that should be interesting to experience too.  

Take care and keep your brushes moving...Nancy 
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          2024 Desert Quail Painters 

                Board of Directors 

Desert Quail Painters 2024 Calendar of Events 

  

 April 16, 2024    6:00pm PT  Board meeting 

 April 23, 2024    5:00pm PT  Painting program with Cindy Moore 

 May 28, 2024    6:00pm PT  Painting program with Georgia Magarrell 

 June 25, 2024    6:00pm PT  Painting program TBD  

         with Sherry Greenman 

 July 16, 2024    6:00pm PT  Board meeting 

 July 23, 2024    6:00pm PT  Painting program TBD with Linda LaRocco 

 August 27, 2024   6:00pm PT  General & Painting program TBD  

         With Liz Vigliotto 

 September 24, 2024   6:00pm PT  Painting program TBD with Janet Mitchell 

 October 15, 2024   6:00pm PT  Board meeting 

 October 24, 2024      Set up for Boutique 

 October 25-26, 2024      Holiday Boutique  

 November 26, 2024   6:00pm PT  Painting program TBD with Lorrie Weber 

 December 3, 2024   11:30am PT  DQP Christmas Party @ Mama Carpino’s 

  

  

Officer: Name: Email: Phone: 

President Nancy Schatz Mtnnan2@gmail.com 760-221-0549 

V. Pres. – Pro-
grams 

Kim Tamiazzo kim.latham213@gmail.com 442-316-0718 

V. Pres. – Pro-
grams 

Diana Van Riel dianavanriel1952@gmail.com 760-646-2285 

V. Pres. – 

Membership 

Debbie Ramo ramowmdeb@verizon.net 760-668-0766 

Secretary Ursula Peine 5667peine@gmail.com 909-835-8332 

Treasurer Carol Whitton Whit4kids@aol.com 760-954-6533 

Newsletter Nancy Schatz Mtnnan2@gmail.com 760-221-0549 

Ways & Means Carmen Almanza cplaero1@yahoo.com 760-221-1421 
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Hello DQP Members:   

 Recently a group of members were cleaning out our storage closet at Faith Lutheran Church...while in 

the process they discovered a bunch of items that have been stored there for quite some time.  Some of 

those items included a bin of notebooks of past Committee Chairs including the Easter Egg Exchange and Ed-

ucation, the nominating apron logo, and Secretary/Treasurer reports from 1995 to 1997.  They also found 

this great tool that connects to a LadyBug for projecting on a screen or wall what the LadyBug is displaying. 

 Do you have a use for any of it or want the projector…?                                                                                             

 If so, please contact me as soon as possible so we can make arrangements for you to receive these 

great memories!  Thank you...Nancy (760) 221-0549 
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 April Birthdays 

 Linda Howard   4/01 
 Donna Petrillo   4/24 
 Rochelle Duprey   4/25 
 Linnea Rydout   4/27 
 Jerilyn Sasso-Rossi   4/29 
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Kim Tamiazzo and Diana Van Riel 

 I wish to thank Deb Ramo for a great class for March and all the ladies that signed up to 

take her class.  It was a relaxing project.  Sorry we forgot to have you hold your pictures up 

before you left.  Please send Nancy some pictures if you have the project finished. 

 For April we have Cindy Moore.  She is doing a project with dotting.  Many of you said 

you would like to learn so now is your chance.  This is a beginning project so we will all be 

able to learn together.  Email Kim if you would like to take the class and there is a kit of tools 

you can purchase from Cindy on her website—Dots and Moore.  This is a chance to learn 

something different while still using our acrylic paints.  See the flier on the Desert Quail Paint-

ers page or Facebook. 

 We are beginning to look for teachers for 2025 so if you have any suggestions or would 

like to paint with a certain artist...please let us know! 

 We are looking for a panel of three people who would be interested in finding teachers 

and helping to choose the future projects.  Email Kim or Diana if this is something you would 

like to participate in for 2025. 

 Thank you again for signing up for the DQP projects—check out the fliers that Kim has 

done for upcoming classes! 

Kim & Diana 
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 Members are working hard to get our items for the 2024 Holiday Raffle completed! You 
are in for a treat when you see what we have in store for you. Watch for upcoming monthly 
articles that will detail the raffle items that will be available. Our drawing will be held the last 
day of our Holiday Boutique on Saturday, October 26, 2024 at 2:00 pm.  

 The projects chosen for this year are as follows: 

 

All Around the Seasons Lazy Susan - Designer, Maxine Thomas 

 

Yard Sign Holder with Inserts – Various Designers 

 

Tea Light Holder with Seasonal Inserts- Designer, Renee Mullins 

 

 

Carol Whitton 

2024 Holiday Raffle Chairman 
760-954-6533 

Carol Whitton 
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Carol Whitton 

 

 Finally!  I have the information for the 2024 San Bernardino County Fair.  I hope that 
you all have been setting aside some pieces to enter in this event.  ALL beginner (Novice), 
Intermediate, Advanced, and Professional painters are encouraged to participate.  Remem-
ber, this is not only an opportunity for you to receive kudos for your beautiful work - it is also 
a way that we are able to share our craft with the community.  So, won't you consider enter-
ing at least one piece?  The entry fee is only $2.  You are able to register some unfinished 
pieces now and will have time to finish them up prior to delivering them to the fairgrounds in 
late April.  Also, for those of you who do not live in the High Desert area, you could drop 
them off at O'Flanary's in Redlands or we could determine a mutual meeting spot for me to 
pick up your pieces.  I would then take care of the rest including returning them to you!  Just 
let me know. 

 So, I've included the important paperwork in this email as well as highlighting the 
dates you will need to know below.  ALL submissions must be done online.  If you need 
help with that, contact me and I can help with that too. 

 April 14, 2024 - Last day to submit entries.  All entries must be done online.  No pa-

per entries will be accepted.  Click here for the online entry site www.sberna.fairwire.com . 

April 29-30, 2024, 3 pm - 7 pm - Entries received at Building 2 - Monarch Landscape & Design Building 

May 25-27, 2024, 2 pm - 10 pm - Fair dates and hours (Note: Exhibit building closes at 9 pm) 

May 31 and June 1-2, 2024, 2 pm - 10 pm - Fair dates and hours (Note: Exhibit building closes at 9 pm) 

June 3, 2024, 3 pm - 7 pm - Entries released 

Questions????  Please contact me.  I am just a phone call, text, or email away! 

Carol Whitton 

2024 San Bernardino County Fair Liaison 

760-954-6533 

whit4kids@aol.com 

http://sberna.fairwire.com/
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Nancy Schatz 

 Here is a tip that I saw and thought would be very useful… 

How to Increase or Decrease a Pattern to Fit Your Space 

 Have you ever had a pattern that does not quite fit the surface you have or you want 

to use a different size surface?  Have you spent time copying the pattern several times a little 

bigger or smaller to get it to fit your surface and you end up with a bunch of various sized 

pattern copies that don’t fit.  I know you thought you probably would not need to do math 

problems once you got out of school, but here is a formula for you to use to calculate the 

amount to increase or decrease the pattern and if you use your cell phone...you have a cal-

culator handy! 

 Make sure you are printing your pattern at 100%.  Printers may default to “Print Fit to 

Page” which prints the design somewhat smaller than actual.  Here is the formula: 

 What you want divided by What you have =  

Percentage to increase or decrease the pattern 

 Measure the size of the surface you want to use (what you want) and then measure 

the size of your pattern (what you have).  For example if you have a 5 inch pattern and want 

to put it on a 10” surface...you would divide 5 by 10 and increase the pattern by 20%.  In re-

verse if you have a 10 inch pattern and want to put it on a 5” surface...you would divide 10 

by 5 and reduce the original pattern by 50%. 
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SHELL*E*BRATE the SEASON!   

***Save the date*** 

2024 DQP Christmas Luncheon 

Date:   

Tuesday December 3, 2024 

Time:  11:30 am to 3:30 pm 

Location:  Still to be confirmed 

Questions?  Volunteer to help? 

Call or text: 

Catherine Schinhofen 

909-835-8359 
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   President:     Nancy Schatz 

   1st. Vice Presidents:   Kim Tamiazzo 

        Diana Van Riel 

   2nd Vice President:   Debbie Ramo 

   Secretary:     Ursula Peine 

   Treasurer:     Carol Whitton 

   Newsletter:     Nancy Schatz  

   Ways & Means:    Carmen Almanza 

 

 

 

 

 

   Charites/Community Service:  Janet Mitchell 

        Diana Van Riel 

   Christmas Party:    Catherine Schinhofen 

   Exchange:    None in 2024 

   Education:    Nancy Schatz 

   Fair:      Carol Whitton 

   Holiday Boutique:    Jeannetta Cimo 

   Holiday Raffle:    Carol Whitton 

   October Paint Month:   Sue Clark 

   Special Raffles:    Bonnie Dominguez 

   Summer Seminar:    None in 2024 

   Sunshine:     Donna Nelson 

   Website:     Carol Whitton 

    


